
Emergency Alert

Official Notification from Campus Security

This notification is provided to the campus community in compliance with the Clery Act.

An alleged rape was reported to Campus Security on Friday, Feb. 6, 2009 at 8 a.m. The rape is reported to 
have occurred in the first floor bathroom of the Meyer Health Science Building on Friday, Jan. 30, 2009 at 4 
p.m.

The victim has filed a police report, has been referred to health officials for assistance, and is being assisted
by NIC Security so that she may continue with her classes. The victim has stated that she knows the 
assailant and this was not a “stranger rape”.

The alleged assailant is described as:
• Male
• 48 years of age
• 6’ tall
• 190-200lbs
• Caucasian
• Brown (auburn) colored hair
• As of Jan. 30, the assailant was clean-shaven

No picture was given of the assailant, and he is considered still “at-large”. The assailant allegedly dressed 
as a woman and lied in wait in the bathroom until the intended victim arrived. The alleged assailant is not an 
NIC student at this time.

NIC Security and Administration caution all students to be aware of their surroundings and report any 
suspicious behavior to NIC Security immediately. If you have any information regarding this case or the 
alleged assailant, please contact NIC Security at 208-769-3310.

This information was posted Feb. 6, 2009 at 10 a.m.
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